20073-24-092

THE NATIONAL COUNCIL OF WOMEN OF N.Z. INC.

AUCKLAND BRANCH.

TO THE SECRETARIES OF ALL AFFILIATED SOCIETIES - FOR YOUR INFORMATION

Dear Madam/Sir Secretary,

It is again time for the Annual Subscriptions for Delegates.

This year we have been reluctantly obliged to raise the Annual Subscription. (With the Branches approval - Branch meeting 22/3/82.)

\$13.00 per Delegate - Subscription \$9.00 National Office Circulars \$4.00

This covers cost of capitation fee to National Office and the postage of Newsletters and Circulars. This postage rises by 20% on April 1st., 1982.

The Delegates fees should be sent with the enclosed completed form of Delegates names to:

THE SECRETARY.

by May 12th. 1982

P.O. Box 29-025 - GREENWOODS CORNER.

The Delegates fees are the only compulsory payment but we would like to draw your attention to the following financial matters which are purely voluntary.

- ROOM RENT COLLECTION

 It has been NCW practice to take up a collection at each meeting of approximately 20 cents per delegate, to help defray this cost. An increasing number of Affiliated Societies have chosen to save their delegates this small expense by making an annual donation. Ten meetings per year.
- Trading Table, this being the only means of financing your delegates expenses to the Bi-ennial Conferences. Sometimes two smaller Societies may combine, and although most make a special effort, the Societies are not expected to take full responsibility for stocking the table. Any small groups who would like to combine with another group, please let the Secretary know.

This too is a purely voluntary effort which avoids the possibility of Delegates to Conference being asked to pay all their own expenses. We would like to point out that, although fares are paid to and from Conference all delegates, including our President, pay all their own accomodation and meal expenses.

3. "CENTS IN MAY" Another voluntary donation.

Five cents per member of your Society per year, which is sent direct to National Office to help with the day by day running expenses of this establishment.

If you have any queries please feel free to contact me at any time. Phone 658-436.

Margaret Carruthers HON SECRETARY

P.O. Box 29-025 GREENWOODS CORNER

PLEASE NOTE IF YOU ARE NO LONGER THE SECRETARY OF YOUR ASSOCIATION PREASE HAND THIS LETTER AND THE DELEGATES FORM TO THE NEW SECRETARY URGENTLY IN ORDER THAT THE NEW DELEGATES LISTS CAN BE COMPLETED EARLY IN JUNE.

THANKYOU.

÷... 298895/ P. 0

70

70